Happy 4th of July

In June, we held a constructive meeting with our architects to chart the next steps. They're currently preparing proposals for the upcoming public bidding phase.

Throughout this process, we connected with several concerned citizens to discuss our commitment to ADA compliance. Accessibility remains a top priority, and we are dedicated to making the aquatic center a welcoming space for everyone. The facility will include four distinct family/handicap rooms, each thoughtfully designed for wheelchair accessibility. These rooms will feature automatic button-operated doors, secure railings, conveniently located shower controls, and other essential amenities to enhance ease of use. Additionally, the pool will be equipped with accessibility features such as pool lifts and sloped entries, ensuring seamless access for all visitors.

As always, please direct any questions to <u>office@wecrd.org</u>, and we will do our best to provide an answer. You are also welcome to attend our monthly board meeting, held every Wednesday at 6 PM. Dates and times are published on our website and Facebook.

The Recreation Foundation, which was formed to secure donations for the construction and ongoing programs at the Aquatic Center meets every 2nd and 4th Thursday at 11 AM at the WECRD Building.

For more information, please visit our website at www.wecrd.org.

Western Elmore County Recreation District 245 E. 6th S., Mountain Home, ID 83647 208-580-2377 www.wecrd.org